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The Health Care Consumers’ Association (HCCA) welcomes the opportunity to comment 
on Good medical practice: A code of conduct for doctors in Australia. 

HCCA is a health promotion charity and is the peak consumer advocacy organisation in 
the Canberra region. HCCA provides a voice for consumers on health issues and 
provides opportunities for health care consumers to participate in all health services 
planning, policy development and decision making. 

The Code of Conduct is an important document for consumers as it sets out what 
consumers and carers can expect from doctors. We regularly refer to the Code and 
promote it with consumers in information sessions.  

We have considered the draft and have a few comments for your consideration. 

Good patient care (3.2) 

Consumers need medical practitioners to be inclusive of other medical and health 
practitioners when seeking advice and providing care. This practice is an essential 
element of good medical care from the consumer perspective. Section 3.2.11 refers to 
this but we are not sure it is expressed strongly enough. We often hear stories where 
doctors, commonly specialists, discount the views of other health practitioners, including 
general practitioners and nurse practitioners.  

Medical records (10.5)  

We are surprised that this section does not contain reference to the My Health Record.  
This is a significant change to the health care landscape and has the potential to 
transform care for people, especially those living with chronic conditions. There have 
been relatively low levels of engagement from private specialists, and consumers are 
looking for mechanisms to encourage them to embrace the digital age. The Code can 
play a role to advance this. 

Other comments 

Delivering high value care 

In the past four years HCCA has been involved with Choosing Wisely Australia initiative 

and more recently Wiser Heath Care research collaboration. Our participation in these 

initiatives is a result of our commitment to the judicious and appropriate use of healthcare 

and our interest in exploring ways to reduce waste and duplication in the health system. 






